

Mark the letter A, B, C or D whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation.

- | | | | |
|-------------------------|------------------------|-----------------------|---------------------|
| 1. A. <u>h</u> our | B. <u>h</u> oliday | C. <u>h</u> urt | D. <u>h</u> andbook |
| 2. A. ig <u>l</u> oo | B. <u>f</u> ood | C. <u>m</u> oon | D. <u>f</u> ood |
| 3. A. fest <u>i</u> val | B. cult <u>u</u> ral | C. sculpt <u>u</u> re | D. cent <u>u</u> ry |
| 4. A. hat <u>e</u> s | B. work <u>s</u> | C. stop <u>s</u> | D. liv <u>e</u> s |
| 5. A. greet <u>e</u> d | B. maintain <u>e</u> d | C. reviv <u>e</u> d | D. arriv <u>e</u> d |

Mark the letter A, B, C or D that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress

- | | | | |
|---------------|-------------|------------|-----------|
| 6. A. tribal | B. musher | C. habit | D. attend |
| 7. A. picture | B. careless | C. offline | D. farmer |

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

8. How do people _____ New Year in the U.S.A?
A. celebrate B. keep C. practise D. buy
9. My mum _____ to her hometown next week.
A. didn't return B. doesn't return C. won't return D. returned
10. Cathy got up early. _____, she did not catch the train.
A. Therefore B. However C. Although D. So
11. The traditional craft festival was _____ in the communal house yard.
A. organized B. started C. designed D. met
12. Mr. Buong enjoys _____ his children to the countryside at weekends.
A. to take B. taken C. taking D. take
13. When I was a child, I used _____ of becoming an astronaut.
A. to dream B. dream C. dreaming D. dreamt
14. Nam is a student. He goes to _____ school six days a week
A. Ø B. a C. the D. an
15. The _____ festival is a festival in which the bulls fight against each other.
A. cat-fighting B. horse-fighting C. bull-fighting D. dog-fighting
16. I saw Mark _____ the bus and go straight home.
A. get on B. get away C. get up D. get off
17. The traditional craft of the villagers is _____ conical hats.
A. feeding B. making C. weaving D. celebrating
18. If you learn English carefully, you _____ the modern culture in the world.
A. can approach B. will approach C. approached D. would approach
19. Our trip to Napa Valley was very _____.
A. excite B. exciting C. excited D. excitement
20. What will he do if he _____ in Korea?
A. is B. was C. were D. become
21. English is thought to be _____ Math.
A. harder than B. more hard than C. as hard than D. the hardest to
22. Ms Diem Chi wants to sell Mr Buong's document for money _____ he hates her doing that.
A. so B. but C. although D. despite
23. She suggested _____ to the beach for a change.
A. go B. to go C. going D. goes
24. He comes from Viet Nam, so his _____ language is Vietnamese.
A. first B. second C. nature

25. If you eat too quickly, you _____ pay attention to whether your hunger is satisfied.
A. will not B. didn't C. don't D. couldn't

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to complete each of the following exchanges.

26. Tom: "Congratulations! You've passed the exam." ~ John: " _____ "
A. No, I don't think so B. Many thanks C. Sorry, I don't D. Not at all

27. Jane: "Would you like to go out with me tonight?." Mary: " _____ "
A. Really? Never say so. B. Yes, I'd love to C. It is kind of you D. You're welcome.

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word

28. The gallery in the city centre has an excellent collection of native art.
A. great B. terrible C. awful D. polluting

29. Button decided to continue with his studies for another two years.
A. get on B. go on C. carry out D. turn off

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning

30. It's dangerous for girls to walk alone on this street at night.
A. bad B. safe C. nice D. good

31. My cousin will stay here till the end of May.
A. opening B. middle C. following D. beginning

Read the following passage, then choose the correct answer to questions.

If you go to Thailand, you will find the lifestyles there strange. Bangkok, the capital of Thailand, is a city of contrasts. It is an exciting, crowded, modern city and, at the same time, a city that is full of history. The streets of Bangkok are usually noisy and have too many people. Some people are selling food; others are selling clothing, cassette tapes, flowers, or souvenirs. Visitors love the river markets, the beautiful temples and architecture, and the nightlife. Most of the year, Bangkok is hotter than any other capital city in Asia, but from December to February, the weather is not as warm and so it is much more comfortable. Actually, it's an interesting city to visit at any time of the year. The shopping is excellent, and the prices are not as high as in many other large cities in Southeast Asia. There is always *so much to do in Bangkok* at anytime of the day or night – from watching Thai dancing or boxing to taking a boat trip on the river or trying some of the delicious and spicy food. And if you get tired of the city and want a quiet place, there are beautiful beaches only two hours away by bus.

32. When is the best time to visit Bangkok?

A. in December B. in January C. in February D. in A, B, and C

33. What doesn't interest visitors in Bangkok?

A. the shopping B. sightseeing C. the weather D. the nightlife

34. "*so much to do in Bangkok*" means ____.

A. lot of souvenirs B. much free time C. lots of entertainment D. easy to find job in Bangkok

35. What visitors cannot see or watch at any time of the day?

A. Thai dancing B. Thai boxing C. river markets D. nightlife

36. Where is the nearest beach from Bangkok? - Only ____.

A. two hours B. two hours away C. 2 hours from Bangkok D. 2 hours away by bus

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the underlined part that needs correction

37. If he reads this article, I guess that he would never do any harms to environment any more.

38. My mother always gets (A) up early (B) to prepare (C) breakfast for everyone in his family (D).

39. I need (A) a hobby to keep me busy making (B) me happy and stop (C) me from getting into (D) unhappiness

Rewrite the following sentences that has the same meaning as the first one.

40. If people don't care much about environment, they will keep making it worse.

→ Unless _____

41. If you don't do anything bad, you won't get into trouble.

→ Unless _____

42.If Nguyen Ngoc Quyen doesn't sell my document for money, I won't feel disappointed.

→Unless_____

43.If you don't like weaving, you will buy from the tribal people.

→Unless_____

44.If it doesn't rain sooner, we will lose our crops.

→Unless_____

45.If it is hot today, we will go swimming.

→Unless_____

46.If Mr Buong doesn't learn online, you won't understand the lessons.

→Unless_____

47.If you don't join the tribal dances, you will have many other traditional games.

→ Unless_____